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Ward L. Quaal, Esq . 
The Ward L. Quaal Co. 
401 N. Michigan Ave . , Ste 3140 
Chicago, IL 60611 

Dear Ward, 

Your birthday greetings and expressions of congratulations 
on my latest awards have a very special meaning for me. 

I don't want to embarrass you, Ward, but all these "pre­
posthumous" awards (26 at last count) and laudatory letters, 
would not be a permanent part of my pleasant lifetime memories 
without your stalwart efforts as my unofficial campaign manager 
in 1974. I remember you stopped me from throwing in the towel 
during the hectic pre-confirmation controversy in early 1974. We 
finally made it -- unanimously. With your encouragement and all 
out support, we made it through three more confirmations - - each 
one easier than the time before. 

Everyone should be blessed with a solid, through thick or 
thin, true friend in life like I have had in you . 

Again, thank you for your thoughtful expressions and a 
special thanks for your steadfast lifelong friendship. 

Mary joins me in sending our love to you and Dorothy. 

Respectfully, 


